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Tigers, 

It has been a great first couple of weeks of school.  I hope we have all started to 

settle back into our routines for the school year and that things are going smoothly 

for everyone.  I do want to take this opportunity to educate any new Tigers about 

this monthly newsletter.  

This newsletter will contain information recapping the month, give you infor-

mation on upcoming events, and provide information regarding academics,       

athletics, clubs, and activities.  We will have it posted on the PNHS website and it 

will be emailed out to all parents. I hope you find the newsletter to be a useful  

resource as we move through the year.   

Our school website was under construction most of the summer and has a few 

items that still need to be updated.  When it is complete, we will try to have it   

organized so you can access items quickly.  We will try to get most of our high  

traffic items posted under òQuick Linksó, which is located to the right of the    

picture when the site opens.  

I wanted to let you know about a proud moment I had during the first few days of 

school.  Every year we have students attend an assembly, by grade level, to set the 

tone for the year and go over expectations.  There are roughly 600 students in each 

presentation.  

In each presentation when I took the microphone to address the class, you could 

hear a pin drop within seconds. They remained quiet and attentive throughout the 

50-minute presentation. In those few seconds it took to quiet down, it showed me 

a lot.  It showed me that students at North are great kids.  It also showed me that 

these great kids come from supportive families that instill positive values and truly 

care about their futures.  Thank you for being supportive parents that want the 

best for their children.   

 

I am looking forward to a great year and GO TIGERS! 

Ross Draper, Principal 
rdraper@psd202.org 
(815) 609-8506 

12005 S  248  A , P , I  60585     P : (815) 609-8506 F : (815) 254-6138 
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Sept. 4, 2017 Labor Day 

  No Classes 

 

Sept. 7, 2017 College Application Night 

  6:30 p.m. @ PSHS 

 

Sept. 20, 2017 District 202 College Fair 

  6:30ð8:00  p.m. @  PNHS 

Sept. 25, 2017 Homecoming Carnival 

  6:00ð9:00 p.m. 

 

Sept. 27, 2017 Financial Aid Night 

  6:30 p.m. @ PEHS 

 

Sept. 27, 2017 Powder Puff  @ 6:00 p.m.  

                             followed by bonfire 

 

Sept. 29, 2017 Homecoming Football Game 

  PNHS vs. Joliet Central 

  7:00 p.m. @ PNHS 

 

Sept. 30, 2017 Homecoming Dance  

  7:00ð10:00 p.m. 

 

Upcoming Athletic Events 

 Please see attached Athletic Calendar. 

 

Upcoming College Visits/ Information Sessions 

 Please see attached calendar. 

mailto:rdraper@psd202.org
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 DEANõS OFFICE 
 
Parents and Guardians, 

 

As we approach the week of homecoming on September 
25-30th, it is an exciting time for our students to display 
North Side Pride both at the grade and building level. 
Please help us remind them to continue to make good 
choices in and out of school as their actions can result in 
short and long term consequences. Our policy regarding 
cell phones and usage of other electronic devices during  
the school day has not changed.  Please reference the      
student handbook which is located on our website under 
Academics/Department/Deanõs Office tabs if you have 
any questions or concerns. 

 

Thanks, 

Darnell Weathersby, Assistant Principal 

 
 
 
 
 

SPECIAL EDUCATION  
 
Tiger Buddies ñ Please check out our 2017-2018 ice cream 
social kickoff coming this September.  We are looking    
forward to another fun year.  
 
Star Scent Candles are still available for purchase.  Email 
lbulthui@psd202.org for questions or to place an order.  
We still have some great tropical scents to enjoy.           
Small (4 oz.) candles are $5 and large (8 oz.) candles are 
$10.  We also have wax melts for use in tart warmers    
available for $3.  Thank you for supporting our PNHS Star 
Plus Life Skills program! 
 
 
 
 

FINE  ARTS                         
WORLD  LANGUAGES 
CAREER & T ECHNICAL  EDUCATION  
 

The Creative Arts Division is pleased to welcome the           
following staff members. 

 

World Languages: 

Brooke Denby will be teaching Spanish 1 & 2                               
in the World Language Department. 

Noemi Terrazas is also new to North teaching Spanish 1 & 2. 

Nora Marren will be teaching French 1 & 3 Honors. 

 

Career and Technical Education: 

The CTE department is pleased to welcome Karen Gannon as a 
business teacher. Karen was in the building last year working with 
the Catalyst program.   

 

Fine Arts: 

Joining the Fine Arts department is Monica Bertrand.   Monica is 
returning to North as the Director of Choirs.  We are excited about 
the new additions to our staff and look forward to helping students 
be successful in our Creative Arts courses.  

Band: 

The Marching Tigers officially began the marching band season 
on July 31st with a two week band camp.  They practiced 76 
hours over the two weeks in preparation for the competitive Fall 
season.   Competitions begin on September 9th at Lake Park 
High School.  The remainder of the season consists of competi-
tions at Andrew High School on September 16th, Romeoville 
High School on October 7th, Illinois State University on October 
14th, Edward Jones Dome in St. Louis, MO on October 20th, and 
University of Illinois on October 21st.  Also, you can see the 
Marching Tigers  perform at all home football games and the 
Plainfield  Homecoming Parade on October 9th.  

 

(Pictured ð The Marching Tigers with the Plainfield Police Depart-
ment.  On August 7th, the PPD visited band camp and provided ice 
cream to the students.) 

 



о 

 

 FINE  ARTS , WORLD  LANGUAGES,                              
CAREER & T ECHNICAL  EDUCATION  (CONTINUED ) 
 

 

 

German 1 will be embarking on their 
journey into the German language.  
They will be learning the alphabet, 
their numbers and their greetings.   

Students will be creating comic strips and even having   
conversations with each other all in the target language 
throughout the month of September! 

 

German 2 students will begin with our new textbooks by 
learning about the past tense.  Through this unit the       
students will get to play several games and will even write 
themselves a letter that will be 
put into a time-capsule and 
given back to the student at 
the end of their senior year.  
This is one of the studentsõ 
favorite activities as they love 
to not only see how far they 
have come in German, but 
they also love to reminisce about the ògood old daysó by 
the time they are ready to graduate.   

 

German 3 students will be reading a story about Anton and 
his first day of school.  Young students in Germany receive 
Schultuete to start their first day of school.  These are often 
filled with school supplies and special treats to start the 
school year off right and our students will then get to create 
their own Schultuete in class!   

 

German AP students will begin their unit on personal and 
public identities.  In this unit we talk a lot about immigra-
tion and Germanyõs impact on the United States.           
Students will be researching a famous German-American 
and giving a presentation about what it was like for that 
person to make their way to America.                                          
Some famous German-Americanõs are:  Milton Hershy, 
Babe Ruth, Dwight D. Eisenhower, Leonardo DiCaprio, 
Ludwig Mies van der Rohe, John Steinbeck, Meryl Streep,     
Marlene Dietrich, and the list goes on!   

ENGLISH & SOCIAL  
 STUDIES 
 

I would like to take this chance to introduce myself as the 
English/Social Studies Division Chair at Plainfield North. 
My name is David Brown, and I am extremely excited to be 
in this position for the second year. It has been awesome 
meeting the new staff and students at North over the last 
few weeks, and I look forward to another great year! 

English 

English classes are still in the beginning stages of each 
course with teachers and students working hard to build 
positive relationships that will help foster growth and    
success throughout the year.  Students have been doing 
introductory class work along with pre-testing on skill -
based assessments. Teachers will be moving into more  
specific curriculum associated with the Outcome A for 
their respective classes over the next few weeks.  

 

Social Studies 

The Social Studies department looks to continue to imple-
ment practices to promote the òDemocracy Schooló      
distinction awarded to Plainfield North prior to the 16-17 
school year.  The recognition is awarded by the Illinois Civic 
Mission Coalition to recognize schools that have a 
òcommitment to civic learning across the curriculum and 
developing organizational supports that will help give 
young people in Illinois the knowledge, skills, and          
dispositions to nurture and sustain our democracy.ó       
The department is excited to provide more opportunities 
for students to engage in real life, civic learning. 

 

The Social Studies department WELCOMES the following 
staff members for the 17-18 school year: 

Ms. Brianne Gallagher will be teaching Economics and 

Psychology. 

Mr. Daniel Foreman will be teaching Government and 

US History. 
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SCIENCE  AND  MATH   
DEPARTMENT    
 

 

 

Math  

The math department would like to welcome three new 
teachers to our department ð Raghav Saini will be    
teaching Precalculus Honors and Discrete Math and    
Statistics.  Amie Nephew will be teaching Algebra 2 and 
Algebra 2 Honors.  Steve Zimmerman joined our Tiger 
team last year as a member of the Science Depart-
ment.  This year he is splitting his time teaching Discrete 
Math and Statistics in the Math Department and Physics 
in the Science Department. 

 

The entire Math department is implementing a new Math 
resource ð Springboard is a College Board product that 
prepares students Algebra 1 through Precalculus for the 
SAT test as well as AP Math courses.  Teachers are      
excited to offer relevant, real world applications that bring 
math alive for their students!! 

Please visit the departments webpage for answers to    
FAQs and resources available to assist parents and        
students. 

 

 

Science 

Melissa Susnis has joined the Science Department this 
year to teach Chemistry and Physics.  We all look     
forward to working with Melissa.                                 
Nancy Kolb Puglisi is teaching Biology and Physics for 
Rachel Kieft, who is at home enjoying her new baby 
girl! 

The Science department is busy implementing NGSS 
curriculum.  NGSS ð Next Generation Science Stand-
ards provides students authentic science instruc-
tion.  Science students will be learning through active 
engagement ð discovery activities and labs.  NGSS ex-
poses students  not only to science content, but incor-
porates engineering practices as well.  

Please visit the departments webpage for answers to    
FAQs and resources available to assist parents and      
students. 

PHYSICAL  EDUCATION  
H EALTH  
DRIVER  EDUCATION  
 
 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION: 
Now that classes are well underway, please encourage your 
student(s) to use their PE lock during class to lock up their 
valuable items. This helps to keep their belongings safe.   Also, 
PE classes will be going outside as much as possible.         
Have students plan accordingly for the weather.  We have 
been enjoying the use of the turf for added space to take PE 
classes.   
 

HEALTH EDUCATION: 
The students in Health are learning valuable content to help 
them live a healthy lifestyle. Nutrition is one of the first units 
they learn about.  Nutrition is the foundation of health, so it is 
imperative for students to have a healthy understanding of 
what sound nutrition is all about.   
.  

DRIVER EDUCATION:  
The students will have their permits within the month to start 
practice driving! Please have them practice driving and get 
more comfortable behind the wheel.   

 
Lynette Bayer 
Physical Education/Health/Drivers Education 
Department Chair 
Recreational Activities Teacher 
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MEDIA  CENTER  
 

        

Plainfield Public Library News 

September 16 from 1:00-4:30 p.m. 

Sylvan Learning of Plainfield will proctor a practice SAT in a simulated testing environment. Students and their 

families will have the option to schedule a free consultation to discuss their results with the Director of Sylvan 

Learning of Plainfield. This opportunity is open to all high school students. Please bring two pencils and a calcu-

lator. Snacks are allowed, but can only be consumed during breaks between tests.  Attendee must be between the 

grades of 9 and 12. 

 

 

Naperville Public Library News 

A Naperville Public Library card is not required to attend any of these programs, but registration is required. 

 
*HUNTINGTON LEARNING CENTER: INSIDE THE ACT & SAT  
Huntington Learning Center will provide an inside look at the ACT and SAT. The presentation will include a 
comparison of the two exams, highlight the more recent changes introduced on each exam and discuss what 
scores mean and how they are being viewed or used. The PSAT will also be discussed. There will be an oppor-
tunity for questions and answers at the end of the presentation. Both parents and students are welcome and en-
couraged to attend. This program is presented in partnership with Huntington Learning Center.  
*Program requires advanced registration.  
  
NSL     Meeting Room A                      
            Thursday, Sept. 7                   7 ð 8 p.m. 
 
 
*REVOLUTION PREP PRACTICE TEST: PSAT  
Students can take a free full length PSAT practice test administered by Revolution Prep to help prepare for the 
actual exam. For more information please contact Jeanette Brink at Jeanette.brink@revolutionprep.com or 708-
300-9276. This program is presented in partnership with Revolution Prep. *Program requires advanced regis-
tration through Revolution Prep directly: https://www.revolutionprep.com/programs/42435/.  
  

NSL    Meeting Room A/B                              

            Saturday, Sept. 23                 12:30 ð 3:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Jeanette.brink@revolutionprep.com
https://www.revolutionprep.com/programs/42435/
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ATHLETICS  

 

Fall Sports have all started.  Check out team schedules at http://il.8to18.com/plainfieldnorth for specific dates.  Click on 

Athletics and then the sport you are interested in.  Click on schedule tab on left side. All athletic fees are due by September 

1st.  School fees must also be paid in full or the 1st payment of payment plan made by September 1st in order to be eligible 

to participate in sports. 

Athletic Sport Highlights: 

*Boys Cross Country finished 2nd in the City Championship invite on August 26th.  Omar Paramo was the individual City Champi-

on. 

*Girls Cross Country team opened season winning the EIU Coaches Classic in Naperville!  North took the top three spots in the 

event.  Junior Juliana Stogsdill was the individual champion, Senior Megan Patton was 2nd, and Freshman Katie Nalley was 3rd.   They 

also won the City Championship invite on August 26th.  Juliana Stogsdill was the individual champion and North finished with the 

top seven spots. 

*Boys Golf ð The team has won the first two invites of the year- PNHS Invite and Lemont!   The team has never won an invite in 

the history of the program until now, so winning two in a week is a great accomplishment. 

*Girls Golf - Mackenzie Wolendowski shot a new record for nine holes at the PNHS Girls Golf invite with a 35. 

*Football ð All levels of the football program opened the season with wins against Plainfield Central.  Varsity won 21-7, Sophomores 

34-0, and Freshman 48-6.  Tickets for the Joliet West football game on October 20th can only be purchased on-line going through 

State champõs website or through the athletic office.  No tickets will be sold at the door that night.   

*Girls Swimming ð On Tuesday August 22nd, Amanda Spangler became the first girl in District 202 history to compete in diving 

for girls swimming.  Amanda not only competed but won her first meet over divers from Lockport and Wheaton North, with a total 

of 182.5.  Congratulations Amanda and good luck the rest of the season.  The girls swimming team opened with two victories that 

night as well to start their season. 

*Girls Tennis won their own nine-team invite on August 26th.  Gabby Ochalik won at 1st singles, Grace Chadick won 2nd singles, and 

the 1st doubles team of Sarah Trusk and Shreya Sharma were also champions.   

* Wrestling:  Junior Nicholas Esposito qualified for the 2017 Team Illinois wrestling team to represent the State of Illinois at the 

largest High School National competition in the country at the Fargo Dome in North Dakota.  He was able to practice with National 

coaches for four days at NIU and training at the University of Wisconsin Eau Claire.  Nicholas ended up having to move up a weight 

class to 160LB.   He lost his two matches but only by points.   These points contributed to the Team winning the National Champi-

onship! 

 

Schedules ð All game schedules can be found at 8to18.com.  Any changes or cancellations will also be listed here when it happens. 

 
 

Advertising Opportunity 
 
Beginning this fall, community members will have the opportunity to purchase advertising space in the stadium, gym, field house, and 
other athletic fields.  There are different price points and options available.  If you are interested, please contact Richard Engstrom 
for more information at (815) 577-4046 or rengstro@psd202.org. 
 

http://il.8to18.com/plainfieldnorth
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ATHLETICS  
 

 

 

Upcoming Events in September: 
 

Friday 9/1 is the football home opener vs. Oswego.  Sophomore game starts at 4:30 and 
Varsity at 7p.m.  It is also Staff  Appreciation Night.  Staff  are invited to watch the game 
from the North end zone! 

 

Tuesday 9/5 is the Boys soccer home opener vs. Oswego.  Game starts at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Saturday 9/9 Boys Soccer begins the Pepsi Tournament. 

 

Monday 9/11 is the first Athletic Booster Club meeting at 6p.m. in the media center. 
Come to see how you can help our sports programs. 

 

Tuesday 9/12 is Girls Golf  Senior Night vs. Plainfield East at Carillon Golf  Course.  

The Cheer Youth camp begins thru 9/15.  They will perform at Fridayõs football game.          

 

Tuesday 9/19 is Boys Golf  Senior Night vs. Plainfield East at Carillon Golf  Course. 

 

Friday 9/22 & Sat. 9/23 is the Sophomore Girls Volleyball Invite. 

 

Friday 9/29 is our Homecoming football game vs. Joliet Central.           
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 .COLLEGE AND CAREER 
COUNSELING 
 
The College and Career Center (Room 300) is open Monday ð Friday 
from 6:45 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. and is available as a resource for all stu-
dents. Students can request an individual appointment with the Col-
lege and Career Counselor, Ms. Koziol, or drop in during lunch study 
hall. Parents can contact Ms. Koziol at rkoziol@psd202.org or 815-
609-8506 ext. # 835300.  
 

SENIORS: COLLEGE APPLICATION TIPS  
 

Request Transcripts in Naviance Family Connection: For your 
application to be complete, you must request a transcript in 
òColleges Iõm Applying Toó in Naviance at least two weeks  

    before the deadline to allow enough time for processing. 
Standardized Test Scores: Your transcript includes the April 2017 

SAT and ACT scores (taken before Sept. 2017). However many 
universities require test scores to be sent directly from the test 
agency. Check the testing policy with each school you are  

   applying to avoid missing a deadline. Test scores can take up to 
three weeks to process, especially during high volume application  

    periods (Oct. ð Nov.).  
Beware of deadlines: Submit your applications as early as possible. 

Make sure every piece is completed. Incomplete applications will 
not be considered. 

Show them who you really are: College admission counselors 
read thousands of applications a year! Make sure your application 
stands out amongst the rest. Use your words, personal stories, 
and essay to show them how unique you are.  

Make sure your application is neat and accurate: The WORST 
thing you can do is make simple spelling, grammar, and punctua-
tion mistakes.  Make sure to have someone else proof read your 
application.  

Follow directions: Make sure to read the directions and follow 
them while applying. Admission counselors do not like when  

   applicants do not follow the directions. Donõt write a 1,000 word 
essay instead of a 1,000 character essay!  

Describe and explain everything: When you are writing about 
awards, leadership experience and extra-curricular activities, use 
lots of descriptive, action words. Try not to just list your activities 
and what you have done, EXPLAIN what you have done. An 
example would be òStudent Council Vice Presidentñ responsible 
for senior class fundraising.ó  

Stay organized: Keep a log of all your college applications and 
usernames and passwords for all of your new accounts.  

Check your email frequently: Some communication from colleges 
requires immediate action and follow up. 

Applying undecided? No worries. The majority of students are 
still deciding on a major so it is okay to select undecided on your 
application. Explore Careers and Majors on Naviance or 
www.mymajors.com  

Be diligent with the scholarship search: There is a lot of free 
money offered by private organizations throughout the year.  

   Students can check Naviance or different scholarship websites 
like www.fastweb.com and www.scholarships.com.  

 
 

10 Tips for an Effective College Visit       
      Finding the Right Fit  
 
 
¶ Try to visit a variety of colleges: public, private, small, 

medium, large, etc. 
 
¶ Set up an official tour and admissions information ses-
sion on the collegeõs website. 

 
¶ Research the college before your visit. Know the basic 

facts such as size of school, cost of attendance, admis-
sion statistics, if they offer your program of interest. 

 
¶ Pick up a student newspaper. This will clue you into 

the important issues on campus and what students 
care about. 

 
¶ Have questions of your own prepared. 
 
¶ Your tour guide will answer many of your questions 

but take time to talk to other students on campus to 
get a clearer picture of a schoolõs culture. 

 
¶ Make sure to visit the student center, a dining hall, li-

brary, residence hall, athletic facilities, and other aca-
demic facilities. 

 
¶ Ask about campus safety and any history of   
      oncampus incidents. 
 
¶ During the visit, take pictures and after the visit, write 

down notes and your impressions: positive  and nega-
tive parts of the visit; important people you met with; 
application tips. 

 
¶ If the college is a top choice, write a thank you card 

(or email). 

mailto:rkoziol@psd202.org
http://www.mymajors.com
http://www.fastweb.com
http://www.scholarships.com
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COLLEGE AND CAREER COUNSELING ( ) 

/ƻƭƭŜƎŜ /ŀƳǇǳǎ ±ƛǎƛǘǎ 
 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦƻǳǊ ŬŜƭŘ ǘǊƛǇ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŎŀƳǇǳǎ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǾƛǎƛǝƴƎ Lƭƭƛƴƻƛǎ {ǘŀǘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ 
όфκтκмтύΣ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ Lƭƭƛƴƻƛǎ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ όфκммκмтύΣ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ Lƭƭƛƴƻƛǎ ŀǘ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻ όфκмфκмтύΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ Lƭƭƛƴƻƛǎ ŀǘ ¦Ǌōŀπ
ƴŀ-/ƘŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ όфκнуκмтύΦ !ƴȅ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǎǇŀŎŜ ƛǎ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ пл ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ 
ǇŜǊ ǘǊƛǇΦ tŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǎƭƛǇǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ  

https://www.giveback.ngo/
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COLLEGE AND CAREER COUNSELING ( ) 
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 2017-2018  SCHOOL PORTRAIT INFORMATION  
  

 
2017 ï 2018 Senior and School Portrait Information  
Senior Prestige Portraits ð Please visit www.prestigeportraits.com to schedule an appointment or call 630-910-
6800, option 5 for more information. Seniors must have their portrait taken by Prestige Portraits in order to be includ-
ed in the school yearbook. The last date to be photographed by Prestige is Thursday, September 28, 2017.  
 
 
Freshman, Sophomore, and Junior School Portraits  
Re-takes are scheduled for Thursday, October 12th in the main hallway during lunch periods. Students having their 
picture re-taken will need to bring their picture package with them that day to return to Lifetouch. Anyone who does 
not have their picture taken in August should take their picture October 12th as well. October 12th will be the last  
opportunity for freshmen, sophomores, and juniors to have their portrait taken for the school yearbook.  
 
 

http://www.prestigeappointment.com
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 PARENT TEACHER  

STUDENT ORGANIZATION  

It is hard to believe another new school year has begun.  Thank you to 

all the families, who have already joined PNHS PTSO.  We are still 

accepting memberships and appreciate your support. Membership 

forms are available in your registration packets, online, and in this 

newsletter. The membership forms can be dropped off during        

Curriculum Night or at any time in the Main Office. 

As the new school year begins, the PTSO will be providing             

refreshments at Curriculum Night and supporting the Student Council 

in preparation for Homecoming 2017. Our meetings will be held the 

fourth Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m. in the media center.        

All are welcome to attend and help us with planning to support the 

students, teachers, and staff at PNHS.  

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions.  We are look-

ing forward to the upcoming school year and hope you will consider 

joining the PNHS PTSO because it is your support that helps to make 

a positive experience for the students at PNHS. 

 

Respectfully,  

 
PNHS PTSO Officers 2017-2018 
President: Susan Franchi (mathfranchi@yahoo.com) 
Vice-President: Pam Galindo-Smith 
Secretary: Angie Schennum (angieschennum@yahoo.com) 
Treasurer: Kelly Conlon-Hockman 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PNHS PTSO 2017-2018 Meeting Dates 

Monday, August 28, 2017 
Monday, September 25, 2017 
Monday, October 23, 2017 
Monday, November 27, 2017 
Monday, January 22, 2018 
Monday, February 26, 2018 
Monday, March 19, 2018 
Monday, April 23, 2018 
*All Meetings begin at 6:30 p.m. in the Media Center. 

 

 

 

ATHLETIC  BOOSTERS 
 
The PNHS Athletic Booster Club is a proud supporter of Plainfield 
North athletics, helping to develop the values of competition and 
sportsmanship.  The Athletic Booster Club supports ALL teams and 
athletes at PNHS.  

 

From 2012 - 2017, the Boosters have purchased $120,000 + in          
athletic equipment, funded $15,000 in scholarships to PNHS            
students, and paid $50,000+ to individual teams.   

 

Please help to support athletics at PNHS, join the Athletic Booster Club 
today! Forms can be found on the Athletics page of the Plainfield North 
website.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

  


